TO: SEC Admin

Docket: 2021-02

Subject: Re: Investigations of Complaints regarding Antrim Wind Charge 1

Date: March 9, 2022

Dear SEC Chairman Goldner and Committee Members,

I am writing as a direct abutter to the Antrim Wind Facility regarding the standards relating to the measurements of noise complaints.

I have sent in multiple concerns, complaints and Db measurements in excess of the stated nighttime and daytime limits. Averaging any noise levels over one hour does not capture the impact of sound for neighbors and it is not the standard that this facility was certified to operate. This method does not capture the significant impact that the noise levels have had on those of us living near this facility.

These brief comments are my strong objection to the one hour averaging or any change to the rules applied when the certificate was issued as understood by the public at that time.

The turbine noise is significant at times and impacts the wellbeing of my family and neighbors who are in close proximity to this facility.

Unfortunately I am unable to attend the hearing scheduled for today at 2 PM. Please accept these comments as my public statement regarding this issue.

Sincerely,

156 Salmon Brook Road

Antrim, NH 03440